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CHILDREN AND FAMILY SERVICES BOARD
MEETING MINUTES

Monday, February 25, 2019
8:00 AM
GOV/YFS Training Room

1768 E. Michigan Street

Orlando, FL 32806

BOARD MEMBERS 

Present:

Chair Warren Kenner

Rob Clark

Nicole Wilson

Todd Carr

Sarah Robinson

Laini Schultz

Conference Called in 

David Elliot Washington

Vice Chair Glenton Gilzean

Nauman Ansari

Justin Duff

BOARD MEMBERS
Absent: 

Commissioner Victoria Siplin

STAFF PRESENT:  Dr. Tracy Salem

Paulette Hinton




Faith McCollum
Johonna Brown

Joyel Searight

Keith Yannessa

Diana Mendez

Tracy Roush




Andrea Cucuta

Vivienne Taggart

STAFF ABSENT:
Richard Radin


Guests: 

None
MEETING

The Children and Family Services Board met on Monday, February 25, 2019 at 8:00 A.M. at the GOV/YFS Training Room located at 1768 E. Michigan Street, Orlando, FL 32806.
Item I – CALL TO ORDER

Dr. Salem called the meeting to order at 8:06 A.M. 
Item II - WELCOME & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

A. Dr. Salem acknowledged the conference line for any participants on the phone and for public comments.  There were four Board members that participated – David Elliot Washington, Glenton Gilzean, Nauman Ansari and Justin Duff.  The phone line remained open for the meeting.

Dr. Salem welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Item III - APPROVAL OF THE FOLLOWING ITEMS
A. Board Chair Warren declared a quorum present at 8:40 A.M.  After a brief review of Item III A, Chair Warren asked for a motion to be made to approve Item III A (Board Meeting Minutes on 12/03/18).  Board member Laini Schultz made the first motion and Sarah Robinson seconded the motion.  The motion carried, Item III A (Board meeting Minutes on December 3, 2018 were approved).  
B. YFS Program reports were informational only and did not require board approval.
Item IV- MANAGER’S REPORT 
Dr. Salem –

· TIC Update –   
Implementing a Trauma Informed Care model is the biggest change for us pertaining to the new Federal Legislation which is mandated and trickled down to the State Legislation from surrounding the Family First Act.
We have been working on Trauma Informed Care for the past five years.  We changed some of our staff and had a Behavioral Analyst came in and do training.

We will actually wait until the state comes up with a couple of models for us to choose from.  We had looked at the Sanctuary model way before this had happen about ten years ago.  It was a $20,000.00 model.  It deals with foster care kids in our age group 6-10 years.  Joyel will work with Johonna and Faith.  It’s not a clinical model but we will do a clinical piece to it.

The State has up to September of this year to get everybody in compliance with these new changes.  We are waiting for the State to say these are the models they deem appropriate and then we will move forward.

Board member, Todd Carr asked how that would be funded.  Dr. Salem answered through Great Oaks Village General Revenue that is part of the budget.  Each year, Diana puts aside money and titles it program model thru the DCF funding from the $ 2.6m. 

· Budget Update – 
This is the time we usually do our budget internally.  Our proposal is going to fall within the guidelines of the Family First Act for Great Oaks Village and the Youth Shelter.  
We are looking to fund 17 new positions in this division.  Some of these positions will support the Family First Act and in addition the Children Trust Fund.

Our Mayor is talking about the Children’s Trust Fund.  He indicates some of the monies are to stay in the County for programs that are already in existence and some to of the money will be contracted out. The County is reviewing this process carefully to ensure it is distributed correctly.
This budget year we are requesting to update some of our kitchen equipment and computer software.  Our budget goes to the BCC in July in front of the Mayor and County Commissioners for approval.       

· Program Update –

Keith is working with ISS on a new alert system that we got for the campus.  They started a week ago installing it.  The intercom can be heard from the ballfield to all the cottages, Youth Shelter, Administration, Hagood House, and pavilion. There are several pre-recorded messages.  There are two alert boxes, one in GOV Administration and the other in Hagood House.  We will do a drill.

All staff did active shooter training already but this will enhance our training for campus safety.  
· Announce the opening of the new Wittenstein Cottage –
Johonna Brown –

Wittenstein Cottage is now open with six beds, but 12 contracted beds.  Right now, we have two residents that are over 18 years and one 17 ½ years old.  Wittenstein is doing truly phenomenal.  
· Commissioner Christine Moore to succeed Comm. Siplin –
Commissioner Christine Moore is our new Commissioner serving on the CFSB.  We welcome Commissioner Moore and we are very excited to work with her.
Commissioner Siplin was very good to us, very involved and supportive.
· Board Members reappointment term letter –
Glen Gilzean, David Elliot Washington and Laini Schultz were re-appointed for two more years. Dr. Salem “thanks you” all for filling the paperwork out and for agreeing to stay on the board.

Gina Dole is on the MMR board which is very good. 
· Proposal Update – 
Johonna Brown –
We presented a proposal last month to DCF requesting to increase our bed rate from $140 to $160. 

Some of the items we shared to change are – implement criteria to reflect most of the population we taking right now; a new 72 hour Treatment Plan which we don’t do right now; change our Service Plan from 6 months to 90 days; and because of requesting rate increase, to decrease the amount of youth on campus which will allow us to have more single beds.  For example - Soistman and Myers cottage house 12 beds and we would like to reduce it to 8 beds.  It would help some of the behavior issues we have (AWOL and trauma).  We noticed when the kids are in single bedroom we see a decrease in certain behaviors.  

In addition, to our proposal we want to enhance our behavior management program.  We want to implement motivational interviewing, enhance training for direct care staff and clinical team, so they can have the skill set to work with the youths on different type of behaviors.

Board member Sarah Robinson asked if Johonna can talk more about motivational interviewing.  It is an evidence based program that teaches you how to talk to a youth in a way where it is motivational, encouraging and more open to conversation verse where a kid would give you a yes or no answer.

Board member Nicole Wilson asked when would this proposal start.  Dr. Salem said we are asking to start immediately by mid-March.   Lonnie and Dr. Salem went to a meeting and they said it’s approved; just a few things need to be changed in the amendment.     
Item V - BOARD OPEN DISCUSSION (All) 
Board member Laini Schultz asked if we are adding a second swing set.  Dr. Salem answered with the new Mayor in, there are some changes.  We still report to Lonnie and Randy which is a good thing.  Parks and Recreation as well as Mental Health and Homelessness were added to our department (Community and Family Services).  We will put on hold any changes for now.

Board member Sarah Robinson mentioned she went to Bok Garden a few weeks ago and the kid’s area is not a traditional playground.  It’s more like an exploring model, very interesting and beautiful. It’s incredible, it looked and felt different.   

Item VI- FUTURE DATE (Warren Kenner)

Chair Warren reminded everyone that the next Board meeting is scheduled to be held on Monday, April 29, 2019 @ 8:00 a.m. at the GOV Training Room located at 1768 E. Michigan Street, Orlando, FL 32806.

Item VII- ADJOURN (Warren Kenner)

With no further business to be discussed the meeting was adjourned at 8:57 A.M. 

Thank you all for your time!
Minutes submitted by:  Vivienne Taggart, Administrative Assistant

Youth and Family Services Division
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